

APPLE VALLEY GUN CLUB

General Membership Minutes

July 14, 2021

Called to Order: 7:02 pm

Pledge of Allegiance - recite by all in attendance

Quorum Confirmation: by Dina McKinney

All members recite NRA 3 Gun Safety Rules

Reports

President-Tracey Graham

1. Thank you to Diana, Jennifer, and the Banquet Committee for putting on the 4th of July Freedom Festival. Also, thank you to all the volunteers that helped out that day.
2. High Desert Firearms Training (Diana) is now approved to give CPR/First Aid classes since she is no longer on the Board. High Desert Firearms Training and CPR 4 Life are the only two approved vendors for the club.

Vice President-Jenaraye Graham

1. Report on Safety at the Range (both good and bad): No report

Treasurer- Jonathan Weldy (absent) Reporting on his behalf-Dina McKinney

1. Report on account balances to include Business Checking, Capital Account, Money Market Account, and Scholarship Account. The BOD reviewed the register. No questions presented.

Secretary- Dina McKinney

1. Membership numbers-Total membership stands at 1,204. (582 regular members, 478 senior members, 141 associate members, 3 honorary life members)
2. The 3rd Quarter Newsletter is out! Get your copy!
3. The June 2021 Governing Documents were completed on time and have been posted to the website. Make sure you are referencing the most current copy.
4. I need help in the Secretary office in July, filing. Get your hours!

Range Reports

- Pistol Range-Diana Roederer: Please watch the placement of the target stands and don't shoot at one if there is one beyond. We have new

AVGC stickers. You can get one by purchasing \$10 worth of scholarship tickets.

- SASP-Tim Neubauer(absent) Reporting on his behalf Matt McCourt:
Only one student showed up last week. It's summertime and everyone is on vacation.
- Indoor Range -Kyle Butts: The Co-Chair has stepped down and he also stepped down from Jr. Pistol. He is looking for a new Director for Jr. Pistol. The Co-Chair for the Indoor Range will hopefully be Ray Jameson. The range looks good right now. Kyle reminded the membership that there is an Orientation to use the Indoor Range. Kyle also mentioned a couple of upcoming events in September: The 11th and 12th is the gun show and we need some volunteers. There is a sign up sheet. The other event is the Sheriff rodeo on September 24th, 25th, and 26th and we need volunteers for that as well. Diana suggested the club purchase more tickets if needed. Gary made a motion to accept Ray Jameson as the new Co-Chair of the Indoor Range. David seconded. All in favor. None opposed. Motion passes. Ray is the new Co-Chair
- Rifle Range-Jason Myskow: absent
-CMP-Alex Montenegro: absent
- Trap Range- Gary Menser: We need a Chair for the range. Gary went over the days and times the Trap Range shoots. Gary reminded the members that you need to go through an Orientation to get a key to the trap range. Members presented questions to Gary and he answered to their satisfaction.
- Archery Range-Sandy Oberlies: They are working on replacing the straw bales. The cost will be presented at the August meeting. We also need to get rid of the old straw, so if anyone needs mulch, come get it. Some of the 3D targets are old and damaged. Sandy will be ordering new targets in her budget. Sandy went over what is and is not allowed on the range. The connex is very hot and they work on equipment in there so Tim will fix the fan, paint the connex, and Sandy will look into options for more active cooling. Sandy went over the dates and times of open archery. Sandy would like John to be a Co-Chair. Motion by Diana. Gary seconded. All in favor. None opposed. Motion passes. John is the new Co-Chair.

- Facilities - Tim Smith: This Sunday is the clean-up party. There have been no safety issues. Keep putting the target stands up against the berms when you are done with them. The paving project is held up in Committee so he requested the membership email the Treasurer to ask why this hasn't been handled yet.

Other Reports

- Merchandise-Ray Jameson: We have new hats. He's looking for rifle coaches and RSOs so we can get the kids back out on the range. Please help volunteer. Diana and Tracey reminded the membership that we are an all volunteer organization and these Jr. programs aren't going to get going without people to help. Ray will give a free Rifle and RSO class to anyone willing to help out.
- Education and Training-Jenaraye Graham: No report

Special Report

- David Smith with a Legislative Update: David went over the most recent events coming out of Sacramento and Washington. Dave's report will be posted on the website for membership review. Thank you David! Tracey stressed about getting involved! Make calls, vote, join organizations!

OLD BUSINESS -

1. None

NEW BUSINESS

1. Tracey Request for Funds (these have been reviewed and approved for submission by the Finance Committee)
 - NTE \$10K for a new utility vehicle for Facilities: Tracey asked Tim if that figure was still accurate. Tim stated that it's a little more. Motion for funds NTE \$10,500 by Gary. Second by Sandy. All in favor. None opposed. Motion passes.
 - NTE \$1,000 for an AC Unit in the Pistol Shack: Diana amended the amount NTE \$1,500 and explained why. Motion by Diana. Second by Gary. Bill questioned the insulation type. Vote held. All in favor. None opposed. Motion passes.
2. Matt McCourt- Request for funds in the amount of \$2,000 for ammunition for SASP. Tracey explained the request. Motion by Matt. Second by Cecil. All in favor. None opposed. Motion passes.

3. Introduction of new members by Tracey. Motion by Diana to accept the members as probationary members. Second by David. All in favor. None opposed. Motion passes. Jenaraye went over the probationary requirements.
4. 50/50 raffle with half the proceeds going to the Scholarship Fund. Winner!!!

Adjourn 7:58 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted,
Dina McKinney, Secretary
Apple Valley Gun Club